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Pomona Valley ITS

Phases 2-7 Field Element Detailed Design

and ATMS Procurement, Integration, and Testing


DELIVERABLE 1.6: SUMMARY OF LA VERNE KICK-OFF MEETING DISCUSSION POINTS AND ACTION ITEMS
JUNE 1, 2005
Attendees:


Kimley-Horn: Melissa Hewitt; Jean Fares; Kevin Thomas


Los Angeles County: Pat Smith

City of La Verne: Mr. Daniel Keesey; Mr. L.D. Johnson; Mr. John Huie; Mr. Warren Siecke
	Meeting notes
	Action Items

	La Verne has chosen Econolite for their ATMS.
	

	La Verne would like to go through LA County for hardware orders.
	

	La Verne confirmed that the LCC location has not changed from the initial concept design report location.  
	

	There is an existing fiber optic cable from the La Verne City Hall to the Maintenance and Operations office (L.D. Johnson’s office).  The City would like to place the servers/ comm. equipment in the computer room and the workstations at the Maintenance Yard.  The fiber can be used for this purpose.
	

	Foothill Blvd and Baseline Rd are both Caltrans owned and maintained.  La Verne has no plans of accepting the relinquishment of these corridors.

	KHA to exclude all signals along Foothill Blvd and Baseline Rd. for this project.

	La Verne CCTV priority locations (in the following order)

1. White Ave/Arrow Hwy
2. Bowdoin St/Fruit St (new signal)
3. Arrow Hwy/Fairplex Dr
	KHA to include these intersections in the CCTV prioritization study.

	La Verne has post I-210 freeway opening traffic counts. 
	Warren Siecke to send KHA these counts.

	Bowdoin St/Fruit St and Holly Oak St/Wheeler Ave are new signals in the City of La Verne

	Warren Siecke to send KHA list of all new or proposed signals that are not included in our controller and cabinet upgrade recommendation review.

	La Verne would like to connect Fairplex Dr/Puddingstone Dr to La Verne’s proposed ATMS.  The intersection is owned and maintained by La Verne, though located in Pomona. 
	KHA to add Fairplex Dr/Puddingstone Dr to this project.

	La Verne requested more information regarding the interagency agreement between City and LA County.  
	

	La Verne requested Kimley-Horn to assist with the bid package preparation for the system and related hardware and software.
	KHA to request NTP from County on this task.
La Verne to further research procurement process to be used

	L.D. Johnson and Warren Siecke will be the main points of contact for KHA.
	

	La Verne would like to avoid phone drops wherever possible and requested an evaluation of alternate communication technologies, including spread spectrum and WiFi.  
	KHA to request NTP from County on this task.

	La Verne has existing spread spectrum radio throughout the city for water control communication.
	KHA to look into this spread spectrum radio communication for the signal system.

	La Verne provided KHA with existing fiber information including locations, access points, and fiber counts (fiber is owned by Adelphia and available for use by the City)
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